

## Part A • Grammar, Vocabulary and How to ...

### GRAMMAR

#### 1 Choose the correct option (a, b or c).

- Wasn't that the time \_\_\_\_\_ we drove to Scotland?  
a when                      b which                      c whose
- They threw away all the food \_\_\_\_\_ the guests hadn't eaten.  
a what                      b who                      c –
- This book was written by someone \_\_\_\_\_ lived in China for many years.  
a that                      b which                      c whom
- The children, \_\_\_\_\_ had never been to the seaside before, had a wonderful day out.  
a –                      b that                      c who
- The manager to \_\_\_\_\_ I spoke promised to contact me the next day.  
a who                      b whom                      c whose
- The hospital \_\_\_\_\_ I was born has closed now.  
a that                      b where                      c which
- The new stadium, \_\_\_\_\_ is one of the largest in the world, will open in February.  
a –                      b that                      c which
- Margaret is the woman \_\_\_\_\_ I spoke at the marketing conference.  
a to whom                      b to who                      c whom to

/8

#### 2 Put the words in the correct order to make sentences.

- my / It / was / me / Heather / gave / necklace / who  
\_\_\_\_\_.
- didn't / strange / that / What's / they / contact / you / is  
\_\_\_\_\_.
- losing / her / that / upsets / It's / games  
\_\_\_\_\_.
- like / What / were / why / to / you / I'd / is / know / late  
\_\_\_\_\_.
- It / was / neighbours / called / his / who / ambulance / an / for  
\_\_\_\_\_.
- that / say / was / my / they / bag / What / didn't / lost / they'd  
\_\_\_\_\_.

/6

#### 3 Choose the correct words to complete the sentences.

- They **do** / **don't** want to come on holiday with us, do they?
- I **do** / **don't** enjoy going to the cinema. It's so much nicer to see a film on the big screen.
- He **does** / **doesn't** like reading, but he's been too busy lately.
- We **did** / **didn't** pack our sleeping bags, didn't we?
- I don't like cooking, but luckily my wife **does** / **doesn't**.
- You **did** / **didn't** tell Karen about the surprise party, did you?

/6

### VOCABULARY

#### 4 Complete the sentences with the words in the box.

act   atmosphere   attract   festival-goers  
line-up   venues

- Almost 100,000 \_\_\_\_\_ gathered to see the performers at the three-day event.
- The \_\_\_\_\_ is due to include some of the best rock bands.
- We hope the event will \_\_\_\_\_ people of all ages.
- My favourite \_\_\_\_\_ was a jazz band that played early in the evening.
- There was a great \_\_\_\_\_ at the concert. Everyone was singing and dancing.
- The comedy festival takes place in different \_\_\_\_\_ around the city.

/6

#### 5 Complete the sentences with words related to the environment.

- The country doesn't have many natural r \_\_\_\_\_ like oil and gas.
- We need to reduce carbon e \_\_\_\_\_ by 2030 if we want to slow down climate change.
- Wind is an important type of r \_\_\_\_\_ energy in Great Britain.
- The water in my camper van is heated by s \_\_\_\_\_ p \_\_\_\_\_.
- At the end of the festival, a c \_\_\_\_\_ - u \_\_\_\_\_ was organised to pick up all the rubbish.
- All of our books are printed on paper from s \_\_\_\_\_ sources.

/6

#### 6 Choose the correct words to complete the sentences.

- We missed the last train home so we **carried on** / **ended up** getting a taxi.
- He's a customer so we just have to **come up with** / **put up with** his complaints.
- That new restaurant didn't **fall back on** / **live up to** my expectations. The food was nothing special.
- I thought your message **came across** / **came back** really well.
- If you don't understand what I'm saying, let me **spell it out** / **move on** for you.
- I've **messed up** / **ended up** my speech again. I just can't get it right!
- You don't need to **point out** / **speak up** every mistake I make.
- She's **come back** / **come up with** a great idea for the advertising campaign.

/8

## HOW TO ...

7 Complete the sentences with the words and phrases in the box.

around   bit   -ish   odd   so on   something  
stuff   things   what's her name   what's it called

- 1 To use the website, don't you have to create an account or \_\_\_\_\_ like that?
- 2 Why have you brought so much \_\_\_\_\_? You're only staying for one night!
- 3 Have you seen that new science-fiction film with Leonardo di Caprio – \_\_\_\_\_?
- 4 I didn't like the \_\_\_\_\_ in the story where they were being chased.
- 5 The woman who spoke to me was tall, dark and thirty-five \_\_\_\_\_.
- 6 There must have been \_\_\_\_\_ a hundred people at the event.
- 7 I'm sure I've seen that actress before – \_\_\_\_\_?
- 8 Do you need to pack so many \_\_\_\_\_ for our holiday?
- 9 There are supposed to be 40- \_\_\_\_\_ sounds in the English language.
- 10 Before we go out, you need to have a shower, brush your teeth and \_\_\_\_\_.

/10

Total: /50

## Part B • Listening, Reading and Writing

### LISTENING

1 [Audio UT3.01] Listen to five people talking about music festivals. Match the speakers (1–5) with the statements (A–E).

- 1 Adrian \_\_\_\_
- 2 Amanda \_\_\_\_
- 3 Gabriel \_\_\_\_
- 4 Lucy \_\_\_\_
- 5 Seb \_\_\_\_

- A I had expected the festival to be different.
- B I've attended the same music festival many times.
- C The people I went with were more important than the music.
- D It wasn't an experience that I would repeat.
- E It was the first music festival that I'd ever attended.

/5

2 [Audio UT3.01] Listen again. Are the statements True (T) or False (F)?

- 1 Adrian used to go to a different type of music festival. T / F
- 2 Adrian was satisfied with the performances at the festival. T / F
- 3 Amanda would have been happier if the festival hadn't been in a conference centre. T / F
- 4 Amanda was disappointed with the range of acts that she could see. T / F
- 5 Gabriel enjoyed the atmosphere at his festival. T / F
- 6 Gabriel would prefer to go to a festival which is less harmful to the environment. T / F
- 7 Lucy thinks the festival is only suitable for certain people. T / F
- 8 Lucy would prefer to stay on the campsite rather than in a guesthouse. T / F
- 9 Seb didn't find it surprising that everything was made from ice. T / F
- 10 Seb didn't think it would be as cold as it was at the festival. T / F

/10

### READING

3 Read the article about making a career in comedy. Match the paragraphs (1–5) with the headings (A–E).

- A Learn from others
- B Be original
- C Make yourself known online
- D Find the right work
- E Get yourself out there

/5

#### How to make a career in comedy

A lot of people dream of becoming one of those famous comedians who gets their own TV show. Maybe you think you haven't got what it takes, but don't give up just yet. In this article, we're going to give you some tips on how to make a career in comedy.

1 \_\_\_\_

Firstly, unless you've already been offered your own show, you probably won't make much money from comedy for a long time. In fact, a lot of comedians can be performing for years before they earn anything at all. But don't let that put you off. Just make sure your job allows you to practise your act and get out to see other comedians. As most shows take place in the evening, it's no good doing night shifts. Try to find something you enjoy, which isn't too exhausting because no one wants to see a miserable, tired comedian!

2 \_\_\_\_

There's no doubt that some people are naturally funny and they don't need to try hard to make other people laugh. However, developing your own style in comedy may not come so naturally. A good place to start is by studying the comedians who have influenced you. Watch their old stage shows on the internet and read their biographies because they'll show you what makes jokes work and the most effective way to deliver them. Some comedians even offer online courses nowadays, but they're just a waste of money. There's more than enough free material on the internet.

3 \_\_\_\_

Related to the previous point, you should also think about how you can make yourself stand out in the world of comedy. Because so many comedians have got an online presence, there's a lot of competition nowadays. Try to think about what makes you different from the rest. Appearance and personality are a good starting point because we're all unique. Making jokes about yourself will put your audience at ease as well because it makes you seem more human. You should also reflect on what's going on in the world right now and how you can bring a new perspective.

4 \_\_\_\_

While there's no point in copying what other comedians are doing, it's important to be involved in the world of comedy. Being part of the local comedy scene gives you valuable opportunities to perform as well as provide support for other comedians. Even if there aren't any comedy clubs in your town, look out for open mic nights and comedy festivals. Of course, you might find that the other comedians don't live up to your expectations; after all, some comedians just aren't funny. But, if you can put up with some bad jokes, you'll get your chance to show them what you can do!

5 \_\_\_\_

We've already mentioned how the internet can be great for learning. However, it's also a powerful tool for promoting yourself. Cheap digital technology makes it relatively easy to record yourself and get your message across online. In fact, if you have a look on social media, you'll find some comedians who are uploading some really creative content. Most of the time, they're using little more than a smartphone to produce their videos, so don't be afraid to try it yourself. It's a great way to grow your audience and make a name for yourself.

**4 Read the article again. Choose the correct answer (A, B, C or D).**

- 1 What does the writer say about comedy in the first paragraph?
  - A It's possible to make a lot of money from comedy.
  - B Most comedians stop because they don't earn anything.
  - C It can take a long time before you earn money from comedy.
  - D It's better to focus on comedy rather than earning money.
- 2 What advice does the writer give in the second paragraph?
  - A Comedians should try to be natural on stage.
  - B Watching other comedians is a waste of time.
  - C Taking an online course can teach you new things.
  - D There's no need to pay to learn about comedy.
- 3 What is the writer saying in paragraph 3?
  - A It's important to develop your own style.
  - B It's important to make jokes about the audience.
  - C It's important to look after your appearance.
  - D It's important to make yourself known online.
- 4 What point is the writer making in the fourth paragraph?
  - A It's acceptable to copy other comedians.
  - B It's annoying to listen to comedians' bad jokes.
  - C It's useful to get comedy experience in your community.
  - D It's good to ask for support from other comedians.
- 5 What does the writer say about digital technology in the final paragraph?
  - A It can be useful for contacting comedians.
  - B It can help you get a bigger audience.
  - C Some comedians are afraid to use it.
  - D Most comedians use it for promotion.

/10

**WRITING**

**5 Complete the sentences with the words and phrases in the box.**

consider   do enjoy   I know   look forward  
require

- 1 I \_\_\_\_\_ spending time with friends, but sometimes I prefer to be alone.
- 2 We \_\_\_\_\_ to working with you on this project.
- 3 If you \_\_\_\_\_ any further information, do not hesitate to ask.
- 4 We hope you will \_\_\_\_\_ our proposal.
- 5 One thing \_\_\_\_\_ is that when your team scores a goal, it's the best feeling in the world.

/5

**6 Read the situation and write a formal email with your proposal.**

Your local authority intends to develop a large open space in your town. Write an email suggesting a sustainable use of the space which will benefit the community.

**Write 140–190 words.**

/15

**Total: /50**

Part C • Speaking

**SPEAKING**

**1 Make questions and ask your partner.**

- 1 Have / ever performed / in front of / audience?
- 2 What / latest / stayed up / watching TV?
- 3 Could / tell me / what / sort of music / like / listening to?
- 4 When / last time / came up with / good idea?
- 5 Have / ever / found / difficult / to get your message across / to someone?

/5

**2 Answer your partner's questions.**

/5

**3 Describe the picture to your partner. How do you think the people feel?**



/10

**Total:** /20